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VUSD Wellness Council Elementary Site Representatives 

Meeting Minutes

Date: Thursday, January 19, 2012



Time: 3:30-4:45 pm



	Members Present: Amy Haessly, Janeen Baylon (Alamosa), Cassi Monty (Alamosa), Shannon Schlehuber (Bobier), Ana Christina Rubio (BH), Teri Albritton (CA), Leah Peters (Casita), Rita Manzo (Casita), Ronda Bishop (Empresa), Colleen Kirschoff (Empresa), Rosa Peral-Vegas (FHO), Norma Schwartz (VAPA), Carol Tomeo (ASC)
Instructional Focus Statement: All students will make meaning of text through explicit instruction of academic language, common academic vocabulary, and reading strategies resulting in comprehension and understanding of grade-level standards-based content being taught.

Purpose/Rationale of Committee/Work Team:  The purpose of the council shall be to monitor the implementation of the wellness policies, evaluate the district’s progress on the policies’ goals, serve as a resource to schools and recommend revisions to these policies as the council deem necessary and/or appropriate.
Alignment to LEAP and/or Board Goal/Objective(s):  The Wellness Council supports the Board’s goals and objectives to support every child reach academic grade level proficiency in all core subjects.

Outcome of Meeting:  Site Representatives will identify next steps for Wellness Policy implementation and continue developing resources to support our sites.


	AGENDA ITEMS
	Presenter
	Time
	TALKING POINTS
	NEXT STEPS

Who/When

	1. Introductions
	Amy/All
	5 min
	
	

	2. Incorporating Physical Activity and Brain Breaks Into the School Day

	Amy/

Carol Tomeo
	50 min
	What are Brain Breaks? How do they enhance learning?

How do we fit them into the day?

Where can we get help?
	· Carol presented to the group ways to incorporate movement (“Brain Breaks”) and physical activity as an effective way to support teaching methods rather than to take the place of the lessons.
· The biggest perceived barrier to incorporating brain breaks is fear of losing control of the class.  Classroom management can be maintained while incorporating movement.  Giving the class some independence, keeping it fun, and expecting respect will help maintain good behavior.  

· We practiced a variety of activities that involve movement; we brainstormed ways to add movement at different grade levels; and we identified specific opportunities to incorporate brain breaks into the lesson plans by looking at the TE’s and the Health Education Links in HM Reading chart (access each of these resources and the powerpoint slide show on the Resources/Educator Page of the VUSD Wellness website at: http://vusdwellness.weebly.com.   
· Site reps are asked to share these ideas and give encouragement for others to try implementing movement and brain breaks into their class.  Pick your timing wisely and keep it positive!  Start in your own classroom, spread word of your success with your grade-level friends, then with more staff.  Need help?  Contact your Literacy Coach or other Wellness Site Reps.  Share your successes and challenges with Amy.

	3. Revision of Wellness Policies & Administrative Regulations
	Amy 

	20 min
	
	BP 5030 – Student Wellness
BP 3550 – Food Services/Child Nutrition Services

BP 3554 – Other Food Sales

BP 6142.7 – Physical Education
Our Wellness Council is in the process of revising the Wellness Policies and administrative regulations.  We discussed desired language regarding celebrations and not allowing foods that do not meet the nutrient guidelines.  Teachers shared the importance of having the support of administration when complying with the “no cupcakes” rule.  Having the policy takes the blame away from the teacher, much easier.

	4.  Announcements
	All
	
	
	VUSD Employee Wellness Fair, Tentatively scheduled Wed, March 21st at 3-6 pm, location to be announced.

Want to be an Employee Wellness Champion?  Attend our meeting on 1/26 at4:45-5:30 pm at the Community Room at Civic Center.

The Employee Wellness Fair is scheduled for Wednesday, March 21st at 3-6 pm at RBV.  More materials will follow for site reps to promote the fair and encourage all employees and their families to attend.

	Items for Next Agenda:

Site Reps report back experiences with Brain Breaks.
	
	
	
	Next Elementary Site Rep Meetings:
Thursday, April 19, 2012 at 3:30-4:45 pm

At the Civic Center Community Room
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